The special meeting of the Olin City Council was held November 23, 2015 at the Olin City Hall for the purpose of proposals for water meters to purchase.

Mayor Greg Gerdes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Council Members present: Bruce McCormick, David Dircks, Tina James, Greg Eganhouse and Ron Zimmerman.  
Clerk Jean McPherson and was also in attendance.

Visitors present were: Dan Ashworth – Municipal Supply, Dan Sinclair – Metering Technology & Solutions, Becky McAtee, Kiel McCrea and Kahm Sauer.
Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by McCormick, approving the agenda. Vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.  
Discussion was held regarding Friends of Olin’s Emergency Services purchasing 200 Jackson Street.  There is a grant in the works that will have an impact on the purchase and Council will address this issue again after grant awards are made.  Resolution 1103-15, “A RESOLUTION SETTING PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED SALE OF 200 JACKSON STREET TO FRIENDS OF OLIN’S EMERGENCY SERVICES.”  Received no motion.  No action taken.
Dan Ashworth presented Sensus water meters with the IPERL handheld reader and software.  Dan Sinclair presented Badger water meters with the Itron handheld reader and software.  Sinclair also reminded the Council of the availability of the Beacon Cellular System with the Badger meters.  
Further discussion was held regarding benefits for reading meters, entering data and time savings, as well as revenue possibilities.  Moved by McCormick, seconded by Eganhouse, to purchase 6 cases/36 badger meters and the Beacon Orion Cellular System.  Vote was taken with five ayes.
Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by McCormick, adjourning at 8:47 pm.  Vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

Jean A. McPherson, City Clerk






